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November 13, 2016 
 

PowerSchool:   PowerSchool is unavailable this weekend due to DPI system maintenance. 

 

Food Drive (this week only):  Our RAC Food Drive kicks off this week.  Please bring can or box 

food to your 2nd period/homeroom class.  The homeroom that collects the most canned/boxed 

food by Friday, November 18th will be awarded with a donut party. Our goal is to collect the 

most food possible for kids in NC  left hungry during the Holiday Season.  

 

Seniors:   

 November Scholarship Newsletter:  To access the November Scholarship Newsletter, 

go to the Green Hope homepage and select Student Services under Students.  Once you 

are on the Student Services homepage, you will select Resources, and the scholarship 

newsletter is located on that page.  This newsletter is a great way to learn about various 

local and national scholarship opportunities. 

 

 College Week:  Green Hope High School will participate in the statewide College 

Application Week co-sponsored by College Foundation of North Carolina (CFNC) and the 

Carolinas Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers (CACRAO) during 

November 14th-18th.   Green Hope High School Student Services will work with its 

seniors on Tuesday, November 15 through Thursday, November 17th during 1st period, 

2nd period or 4th period to complete and submit online at least one college application 

each using CFNC.org.  To participate, seniors must come to Student Services to reserve a 

time and will receive a pass to show their teacher to be excused.  During this event, 

students may apply to any of North Carolina’s 58 community colleges, 36 independent 

colleges, and 16 state universities in which they are interested - and 28 participating 

colleges and universities are waiving their fee for their applications.  More information on 

participating colleges, and College Application Week can be found at www.CFNC.org or by 

visiting Student Services before school, during lunch or after school. 

 

Credit by Demonstrated Mastery (CDM):  The Credit by Demonstrated Mastery (CDM) 

registration window is from November 14th to December 14th.  CDM allows students to earn 

credit for specified courses by testing out of a course if they have already mastered the 

content. Wake County High School Academics and Counseling and Student Services will 

facilitate an information session on November 15th at Panther Creek High School from 6-7:30. 

 Please see the Green Hope website for more information and for the paperwork that must be 

completed.   

 

Sophomore and Freshmen Conferences:  Student Services will be conducting our Sophomore 

Class Conferences during November 15th -18th in English II classes and Freshman Class 



Conferences during November 29th- December 1st in English I classes.  These programs will 

also take place for sophomores and freshman in the spring in their English classes.  Students 

will learn more about graduation requirements, high school planning, post-secondary resources 

and opportunities and get to know the Student Services team.  

 

National Homeless Youth Awareness Month:  November is National Homeless Youth 

Awareness Month. In Wake County, there are 51,000 students living in poverty. Green Hope 

Student Council and Student Services Department will be collecting new and gently used 

clothing to be donated to Note in the Pocket, an organization that serves the families and youth 

of Wake County by providing clothing and shoes to students in need. Donations will be collected 

outside of Student Services November 16th, 17th and 18th. Needs Include: 

 New or high quality, gently used clothing and shoes for all ages 

 Adults clothes appropriate for older students 

 NEW socks and underwear 

 Boys jeans size 8 and 10 regular (not slim or husky) 

 Girls clothing size 12 pants and long sleeve tops 

 Mens socks sizes 6-12 (for teenagers) 

 

Career Conversations:  Students are invited to attend a Career Conversation with SAS on 

Thursday, November 17, 2016 during lunch A in the Auditorium. A visitor from SAS will share 

information about careers in Analytics, Data Science, and Operations Research. Students can 

earn a CTE tutorial credit by attending Career Conversations. Questions should be directed to 

Ms. Barone.  

 

North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics (NCSSM):  Student Services will be 

hosting an information session for the North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics 

(NCSSM).  Interested 10th grade students should come on Friday, November 18th during 1st 

half of lunch - 10:27-10:50am.  North Carolina School of Science and Mathematics (NCSSM) is 

the nation's first public residential high school focused on science, technology, engineering, and 

math.  The school aims to challenge and inspire talented students from across North Carolina 

through a residential campus, online program, summer STEM enrichment programs, and distance 

offerings.  Students who would like to find out more about the application process, please come 

to the session or visit the admissions website at:  www.ncssm.edu   
 

Mistletoe Market Craft Fair:  Parents and Students, gather your family and friends and come 

to our second annual Mistletoe Market Craft Fair at Green Hope High School on Saturday 

November 19 from 10 am to 5pm.  We have over 50 vendors!  Come get all of your holiday 

shopping done in one place. All vendor fees are used for a Visual Arts scholarship and all of our 

Fine Arts Department will be represented.   

 



Human Trafficking Prevention Presentation:  Between November 21st-29th, all 9th graders in 

Healthful Living classes this semester will be viewing Human Trafficking prevention 

presentation, as mandated by NC Senate Bill 279.  

 

Signs of Suicide (SOS):  Between December 6th and 15th, all senior civics classes will receive 

the SOS: Second Act program. Please be aware that students will be viewing sensitive 

materials. Information regarding the presentations have been distributed through healthful 

living and Civics classes. If you have concerns about your child's safety, please contact your 

child's counselor immediately for additional resources or call your nearest emergency room 

after school hours. 

 

 

College Visit for Juniors and Seniors 
In order to attend a college visit, students MUST sign up in Student Services and get a pass by 

7:25am for morning visits and by 11:17 for afternoon visits.  These meetings are for Students 

Only.  

 

November 14th:  U.S. Coast Guard Academy at 1pm 

November 16th:   Virginia Tech at 1pm 

November 17th:  UNC Wilmington at 1:15pm 

November 18th:    Marshall University at 9am 

 

 

 

 


